
rated as the three most highly relevant
topics covered. Additionally, several
individuals expressed a need for guidance
and support in informing relatives and
friends of their eating disorder, and one
suggestion was that the final session be
opened to such significant others for
education. (A separate carers’ group is
already available within our service.) A
common response from the majority of
service users was that the group made
them feel supported and less alone with
their illness while awaiting treatment.We
hope that this positive experience will
help to perpetuate therapeutic engage-
ment while they remain under the care of
our service.
Improving the overall quality of a

service user’s experience when passing
through the care pathway (as identified by
Waller et al), with their direct involvement
at all stages, from the booking of an initial
appointment to a collaborative approach
towards therapy, is essential in ensuring
active engagement of service users with
all psychiatric conditions. However, it is
particularly important when attempting to
support those whose illness has such
strong egosyntonic qualities as anorexia in
making a decision to pursue recovery.
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Doctors’ human rights
and the smoking ban
Mental health trusts across the UK have
implemented a smoke-free agenda that
the National Health Service in England and
Wales will be smoke-free by December
2006.1 ‘Smoke-free’ means that smoking
will not be permitted anywhere within
hospital grounds, with no exceptions for
staff or visitors and limited exemptions for
certain patients, providing no one is
subject to passive smoking as a result.2

Although this is acceptable in order to
maintain government legislation on

smoking in public places, one has to ask
whether these rules should also apply to
domiciliary visits?
If smoking by a service user, in their

home, interferes with the doctor^patient
consultation, then should the clinician be
able to insist that the patient stop
smoking, or is this a breach of their
human rights? We have experience of
domiciliary visits where the patient has
insisted on smoking cigarettes during the
consultation, despite requests to stop.
As such visits may arise in the context of
Mental Health Act assessments or urgent
reviews, they may be perceived to be
stressful by the patient, hence providing
justification for smoking to relieve
tension.
However, passive smoking is not only

detrimental to the clinician’s health. It may
also have a negative impact on the
therapeutic alliance, if the issue is
confronted. And surely doctors’ human
rights are just as important as patients’?

1 Department of Health. Annual Report of the Chief
Medical Officer 2003. Department of Health,
2004.

2 O’Gara C, McIvor R. Smoke-free psychiatric
services. Psychiatr Bull 2006; 30: 241^2.
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